
 
 
 
 
November 26, 2007 
 
 
 
Ms. Helen Baumann  
El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 
330 Fair Lane 
Placerville, CA  95667 
 
RE:  New ball field at Light of the Hills Lutheran Church, Cameron Park 
 
Dear Supervisor: 
 
I support and favor the installation of a day use ball field at Light of the Hills Lutheran 
Church in Cameron Park that can be used by organized sports teams. 
 
There is a shortage of ball fields available for use in El Dorado County by our kid’s 
teams from El Dorado Hills, Cameron Park, Shingle Springs, Rescue, Latrobe, and 
Placerville. This shortage is something that we dealt with personally in the Little League 
as far back as I can remember. Currently leagues are experiencing this same problem 
all these years later. 
 
I understand that the County Staff report shows that independent consultants and 
County staff have studied potential increases to noise and traffic and found that no 
additional impact is expected from a new ball field on the church property. 
 
Please support the children in our El Dorado County Community by voting in favor of the 
church’s planned ball field at your December 11 Board of Supervisors meeting. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 

Paula Bondi – Springer 
jpjcl@jps.net  
www.springerevents.com  
(530) 677-6221 
 
CC:  Pat Kelly 
        Rusty Dupray 
        James Sweeney 
        Ron Briggs 
        Norma Santiago 
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